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Dear Tina 
 
Further to your request to Herts and West Essex Intergrated Care Board (ICB) under the Freedom of 
Information Act (2000), please find below our answers to your questions.   
 

1. Please set out how much money your integrated care board spent on hospice care for 
children and young people with life-limiting or life-threatening conditions between 6 April 
2022 and 5 April 2023. Please provide a total, in addition to a breakdown of funding per 
children’s hospice organisation.  
 

 Contracts are agreed on an annual basis. The contract value for the period 1st April 2023 to the 31st 

 March 2024 is summarised below: 

Please refer to the table below: 

 
2 Please set out how many children and young people with life-limiting or life-threatening 

 conditions who live in your integrated care board footprint accessed hospice care between 6 
 April 2022 and 5 April 2023.  

 
 The ICB does not hold this information.  this information would be held by the hospices themselves. 

 

• Please provide a total, in addition to a breakdown of funding per hospice organisation. 
 

The contracts are block agreements and the contract value is not disaggregated by condition. 

 

3. Please set out how many children and young people with life-limiting or life-threatening 
conditions who live in your integrated care board footprint could benefit from children’s 
hospice care. 
 
The ICB does not hold this information. The hospices can be contacted directly to provide this 

information. 
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4. Please set out how much money your integrated care board plans to spend on hospice care 

for children and young people with life-limiting or life-threatening conditions between 6 April 
2023 and 5 April 2024. Please provide a total, in addition to a breakdown of funding per 
hospice organisation. 
 
Please note that the contract term runs from 1 April to 31 March. 
 

Provider  Contract Value – 1 April 2023 – 31 
March  

£ 

Contract Value 1 April 2022 - 31 
March 2323 

£ 

St Frances Hospice 20,000 20,000 

St Clare 2,105,253 2,023,662  

Keech 478,313 382,268 

829East Anglia Children's 
Hospices 

14,569 14,412 

Haven House Children's Hospice 39,917 39,487 

Havens Hospices 12,880 TBC 

Richard House 10,337 TBC 

   

Total 2,681,269 2,479,829 

 
 
 
Yours sincerley 
 

 
 

Freedom of Information Team 
NHS Hertfordshire and West Essex Integrated Care Board 

 
To comply with the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations (2015), this information is provided to 
you under the Open Government Licence (OGL).  Information on the OGL, together with conditions of use 
and exemptions, can be found here: http://nationalarchives.gov.uk/documents/information-
management/ogl-user-guidance.pdf.   

 
Information on the Reuse of Public Sector Information Regulations (2015) can be found here 
https://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/documents/information-management/psi--guidance-for-public-sector-
bodies.pdf.   
 
Hertfordshire & West Essex Integrated Care Board operates an internal complaints procedure in relation to 
Freedom of Information.  If you are dissatisfied with our response, you should in the first instance contact 
us for an internal review.  Any such request should be submitted within 20 working days of your receiving 
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our response.  We would not normally accept a request for a review later than 20 working days after you 
have received our response.  

  
In the event that you remain dissatisfied, you have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner 
for a determination on whether or not the Integrated Care Board has complied with the requirements of the 
Freedom of Information Act (2000).   

 
The Information Commissioner’s contact details are: 
Information Commissioners Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF. 

 
Further information on your rights under the Freedom of Information Act (2000) is available at 
www.ico.gov.uk. 


